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St John's Newsletter 
 

An update from Mr. Rubin... 

It does seem a bit late to be wishing you a Happy New Year at the end of the third week of 
term but I trust you had a restful break.  As ever, there is a lot to pack into this edition. Our 
children have started the new year off as they mean to go on. Our choir have sung twice in 
front of the Mayor in the last couple of weeks and we have a number of new children joining us 
in Nursery and across the school as we continue to shine by supporting our local community 
with our food bank.  

Enjoy the newsletter, have a lovely weekend and be kind to one another.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow Us on Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in our school is to follow us 

on social media. We are on X https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower and 
on Instagram 

https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr 

There is some lovely content on there so if you have this platform, please take the time to have a 
look and follow us. 

  

Choir Success 
 

What a fantastic couple of weeks for our choir! 
They've been hitting all the right notes as our 

talented singers wowed audiences at the 
Outstanding Local Authority event in the Town 

Hall and even serenaded the mayor at a 
Cabinet meeting. Standing ovations all around! 
A big thank you to Mrs Bahi and Mrs Jheeta for 

their hard work. I'm bursting with pride at the 
incredible opportunity our pupils had to 

showcase their talents. Well done, everyone! 
 

https://twitter.com/5tJohnsTower
https://www.instagram.com/stjohnsbethnalgreen?igsh=NHZsODQzc2w4NHZ2&utm_source=qr


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years Magic 

Great things are happening in our Early Years Unit. It's a 
joy to witness our youngest pupils' imaginations soar as 
they learn and have fun. Our dedicated staff have been 
working tirelessly, making the most of both indoor and 
outdoor areas to provide rich learning experiences. It's 

no wonder that visitors are consistently impressed when 
they tour our facilities! 

Our staff’s hard work and dedication are truly 
appreciated and make a world of difference in our pupils. 

Last term, we focused on the value of compassion, and 
I'm proud to say that our youngest pupils have shown a 
remarkable awareness of this important trait. It's heart-

warming to see such empathy and kindness blossoming 
from an early age. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foodbank Update  

On New Year's Eve, we held our biggest foodbank yet! 
It was truly a sight to behold, with our dedicated staff 
rolling up their sleeves to make it happen. We couldn't 
have done it without the incredible support from the 
Felix Project, the Hygiene Bank, the Town Hall Hotel 
and the generous donations from our school's friends. 

The outpouring of kindness and community spirit was 
simply amazing. It's moments like these that remind us 
of the power of coming together and the positive impact 
we can have on others' lives. 

Thank you to everyone involved – I am so proud of the 
work that we do. Our light continues to shine brightly 
like a beacon across our community.  

 
 
 

 

Artis Update 

Our pupils are continuing to dive into the wonderful 
world of Artis this term. If you're wondering what 
Artis is all about, it's a fantastic programme that lets 
our children explore the curriculum through drama 
and singing. It's amazing to see their faces light up 
as they learn in such a creative way!  

Our pupils across the school love these sessions 
while developing their skills and knowledge. It's 
truly a joy to watch. To find out more about this 
amazing intervention visit 
https://artisfoundation.org.uk/ 

 We owe a big thank you to Dasha Shenkman, a 
great friend of our school, for making this possible. 
Her support means the world to us and is making a 
real difference in our children's education. 

 

https://artisfoundation.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating Kindness  
 

We've had more worthy winners of our Kindness Cup award. Our children continue to  be such 
excellent role models. Their actions remind us that kindness is at the heart of our school 
community and they demonstrate that week in and week out as they let their light shine. 
Our Tree of Kindness is continuing to grow as more and more children earn this worthy 

accolade. 
This term our Value is humility. I think that if you show humility you are being kind and 

respectful, not showing off and remembering that everyone has something special to share. I 
think that sums up our school family nicely 

 

 
 

Outstanding Effort  
 

It's always a joy to see our pupils' 
smiling faces as they pop into the 
office to celebrate their fantastic 

work. Whether it's for outstanding 
attainment or exceptional effort, 

these moments truly brighten our 
days. 

Next time you are in school, take 
a look outside our office. It's a 
testament to the creativity and 

hard work of our pupils. 
Outstanding work from every year 

group decorates the walls, 
showcasing the amazing talents 
we nurture here at St. John’s - a 

reflection of the vibrant, 
supportive community we've built 

together. 
 

 What a treat  to see our pupils' 
achievements recognised and 

their efforts appreciated. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parental Engagement Team

Dads’ Network                      
Baby Massage Session

A fun session for dads and children aged under 2, 
exploring the benefits and techniques of baby massage!

Saturday 15 February,                                              
11am-12 noon  

Meath Gardens Family Hub
1 Smart Street, E2 0SN

Facilitated by The Parent and Family Support Service 
Email: parentalengagement@towerhamlets.gov.uk

Telephone: 07858 689 243 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communication course for 
parents with children in nursery and 
reception 

Learn how to 
teach children 
how to 
communicate 
effectively

Saturday 1st February 2025
11am-12 noon
Meath Gardens Family Hub, 
Smart Street, E2 0SN

Delivered by the Parental Engagement Team

For more details
Tel: 07858 689 243                      
Email: 
Parentalengagement@tower
hamlets.gov.uk



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Childcare February Scheme 2025 

Information for professionals 
 

The Tower Hamlets Holiday Childcare February 2025 Scheme is now open for bookings for 

working parents’ resident in the borough, and for vulnerable referrals. Non-working 

parents / carers are welcome to book places from 28th January 2025.  

  

Scheme dates 

Monday 17th to Friday 21st February 2025 (5 days).  
Our scheme dates are based on the Tower Hamlets school holidays. 

Booking closing date: 11th February 2025 by 12pm or earlier once bookings are full. 

 
Venue  

St Mary & St Michael Catholic Primary School, Sutton Street, E1 0BD 

 
Please support and share this information with families you feel may benefit from our 

scheme.  To refer a child please complete our referral form and support the family to 

book following the steps on our booking system.  
 

More information can be found on our website www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/hcs.  

 
We will look forward to receiving your bookings. 

 

Holiday Childcare Team  
Parent & Family Support Service 

Education Directorate  

London Borough of Tower Hamlets 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staying Safe Online 
Tips 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New 
National Framework 

 
Please read and familiarise yourself with 
the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. 
Please note that the fines go to the local 
authority and that all schools receive this 
information to share with parents/carers. 

 



 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W ednesdays     3.45-4.30 pm

St . John on Bet hnal Green

Prim ary School,

Peel Grove, E2 9LR

Years 3-6 w elcome

Bet h n a l  Gr een

Jun i o r  Ch o i r



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 

Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday  25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Monday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days - 2 staff training days to be 
arranged   
* to be confirmed   
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


